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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
150 S. Independence Mall West 
Suite 216, The Public Ledger Building 
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19106-3499 
 
Region III/Division of Medicaid and Children’s Health 
SWIFT: 061320174015

September 1, 2017

Dennis R. Schrader, Secretary
Maryland Department of Health 
201 West Preston Street
Baltimore, Maryland 21201

Dear Mr. Schrader:

We have reviewed Maryland’s State Plan Amendment (SPA) 17-0004 received in the Philadelphia 
Regional Office on June 9, 2017. This SPA proposes to bring Maryland into compliance with the 
reimbursement requirements in the Covered Outpatient Drug final rule with comment period 
(CMS-2345-FC). Please find attached the approval letter, Form 179 and related SPA pages for 
incorporation into your state plan from the CMS Division of Pharmacy for this amendment.

Based on the information provided and consistent with the regulations at 42 CFR 430.20, we are 
pleased to inform you that SPA 17-0004 is approved with an effective date of April 1, 2017. 

If you have any questions regarding this amendment, please contact Terry Simananda at (410) 
786-8144 or terry.simananda@cms.hhs.gov or my staff, Talbatha Myatt at (215) 861- or 
talbatha.myatt@cms.hhs.gov.

Sincerely, 

Francis T. McCullough
Associate Regional Administrator

cc: 
Susan J. Tucker, Executive Director, OHS-Maryland DHMH

 

/s/



DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-14-26 
Baltimore, Maryland   21244-1850 

Center for Medicaid and CHIP Services 
Disabled and Elderly Health Programs Group 

August 30, 2017 

Dennis R. Schrader  
Maryland Department of Health 
201 W. Preston Street 
Baltimore, MD 21201

Dear Mr. Schrader: 

We have reviewed Maryland’s State Plan Amendment (SPA) 17-0004 received in the 
Philadelphia Regional Office on June 9, 2017.  This SPA proposes to bring Maryland into 
compliance with the reimbursement requirements in the Covered Outpatient Drug final rule with 
comment period (CMS-2345-FC). 

SPA 17-0004 establishes reimbursement for covered outpatient drugs using an actual acquisition 
cost methodology and implements a professional dispensing fee of $10.49.  This SPA also 
includes reimbursement for 340B drugs, physician-administered drugs, clotting factor, federal 
supply schedule, and drugs purchased at nominal price.  The state provided data and studies to 
demonstrate that the acquisition cost methodology and pharmacy dispensing fees being paid are 
sufficient to assure that Maryland’s beneficiaries will have access to pharmacy services at least 
to the extent as the general population.  

Based on the information provided and consistent with the regulations at 42 CFR 430.20, we are 
pleased to inform you that SPA 17-0004 is approved with an effective date of April 1, 2017. A
copy of the revised signed CMS-179 form, as well as the pages approved for incorporation into 
Maryland’s state plan will be forwarded by the Philadelphia Regional Office.  

If you have any questions regarding this amendment, please contact Terry Simananda at 
(410) 786-8144 or terry.simananda@cms.hhs.gov.

Sincerely, 

/s/ 

Meagan T. Khau 
Deputy Director 
Division of Pharmacy 

cc: Francis T. McCullough, ARA, CMS, Philadelphia Regional Office 
Talbatha Myatt, CMS, Philadelphia Regional Office  
Susan J. Tucker, Executive Director, Maryland Department of Health 



/s/

/s/










